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February 17, 2017

The Honorable Chairman and Board Members
Hernando County Board of County Commissioners
20 North Main Street, Room 460

Brooksville, FL. 34601

Dear Chairman and Commissioners:

I want to make you all aware of this disturbing situation regarding my most recent attempt to
resolve my budget request/appeal at a local level.

This morning, February 17, at 9 a.m. Colonel Mike Maurer sent an e-mail to Tina Duenninger, the
Board’s Executive Office Manager. He wanted to request that we be on the upcoming agenda and
wanted to request a slot via Minute Traq for the February 28, 2017 Board meeting. Ms. Duenninger
instructed Colonel Maurer to complete the request for the March 14™ meeting and she would move it to
the February 28" meeting. Colonel Maurer completed the request, Minute Traq # 12926, at 11:10 a.m.
Shortly thereafter, Colonel Maurer received an e-mail stating that the “last remaining slots on the agenda
filled in the time™ since her earlier email.

Please see the attached email string for more information.

In addition to today’s denial to meet publicly on February 28, I have made offers through written
correspondence on both December 9, 2016 and February 9, 2017. 1 would appreciate it if you
would reconsider your decision not to put us on the February 28" agenda. I look forward to
resolving this matter as soon as possible for the benefit of our citizens and the hard-working men
and women of the Hernando County Sheriff’s Office.

Respectfully,
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Al Nienhuis
Sheriff

Attachment (7 pages)

cc: Katie Cunningham, Policy Coordinator for Governor Scott
Matt Dunagan, FSA Deputy Executive Director of Operations

PO. BOX 10070 - BROOKSVILLE, FL 34603-0070 FAX 352 796-0493 PHONE 352 754-6830



From: Tina R Duenninger [mailto: TRDuenninger@hernandocounty.us]
Sent: Friday, February 17, 2017 12:33 PM

To: Maurer, Mike

Subject: RE: Minute Traq question

| am sorry, but the last remaining slots on the 2/28 agenda filled in the time since my first e-mail
to you of this morning. | have added your agenda item to the March 14" agenda for
discussion. My apologies for any inconvenience.

Tina R. Duenninger

Executive Office Manager
Hernando County Administration
(352) 540-6452 (Cisco Ext. 20124)

From: Maurer, Mike [mailto:MMaurer@hernandosheriff.org]
Sent: Friday, February 17, 2017 11:10 AM

To: Tina R Duenninger <TRDuenninger@hernandocounty.us>
Subject: RE: Minute Traq question

Tina,

| submitted Minute Traq #12926, if you would add it to the February 28, 2017 Regular
BOCC Meeting it would be much appreciated.

Have a great weekend!
Mike

From: Tina R Duenninger [mailto:TRDuenninger@hernandocounty.us]
Sent: Friday, February 17, 2017 9:08 AM

To: Maurer, Mike

Subject: RE: Minute Traq question

Good Morning. The email | send out is for routing approval deadlines; | don’t send out reminder
emails to submit agenda items. Rule of thumb, agenda items for the next meeting are to be
entered and submitted by 5:00 pm on the current BOCC meeting date (ex., 5:00 PM February
14 was submittal deadline for February 28). In any event, please submit your item for the March
14" agenda, email me the MT #, and | will move it to the 2/28 agenda. Have a good day!

Tina R. Duenninger

Executive Office Manager
Hernando County Administration
(352) 540-6452 (Cisco Ext. 20124)



From: Maurer, Mike [mailto:MMaurer@hernandosheriff.org]
Sent: Friday, February 17, 2017 9:00 AM

To: Tina R Duenninger <TRDuenninger@hernandocounty.us>
Subject: Minute Traq question

Tina,

I normally get an email notifying us of the deadline for future BOCC Regular Meetings. |
went to add something to the February 28, 2017 but the next allowable is March 14,
2017.

Can you advise?

Colonel M. H. Maurer
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Department: Sheriff
Prepared By: Mike Maurer

& v AGENDA |TEM Initiator: Al Nienhuis

DOC ID: 12926
Legal Request Number:
Bid/Contract Number:

TITLE
Sheriff's Workshop Follow-Up and Discussion

BRIEF OVERVIEW

Follow-up discussion regarding recent workshop and correspondence sent. With a
resolution of our budget impasse promising, the Sheriff will make himself available for
questions and/or requests for further information. As preferred by the Governor's Office
and Cabinet, a mutual resolution is favored and in the best interest of all parties.

FINANCIAL IMPACT

LEGAL NOTE
RECOMMENDATION

REVIEW PROCESS

Mike Maurer Pending
Al Nienhuis Pending
Michelle Bishop Pending
Pam Lee Pending
Sue Bishop Pending
Jenine Wimer Pending
Leonard Sossamon Pending
Tina Duenninger Pending
Board of County Commissioners Pending 03/14/2017 9:00 AM
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